May Newsletter
April was a busy month.  Our lunch at Gringos was a bust. Only Roy and I showed up and being closed didn’t help. The spaghetti feed that the club puts on did not have the attendance that we had hoped for.  Some changes are in order to make it better.  Jim Daly made great spaghetti that went to leftovers.  Our dinner at the Westport Winery was good with seven members.  I will keep on scheduling them until nobody shows.
May is the start of car show season.  Our May 10th show at Tractor Supply will once again be a simple car show get together that cost $10 for all cars.  You are eligible for all prizes and trophys.
The Pushrod 2026 calendar project needs your help in getting member cars photo shot.  Call Bob Weyrick for a time and place to get it done.  His Phone number is 425-985-7540.  The deadline is the end of May.
Hot Rods in Hoquiam is coming soon.  Some new and exciting thing are coming your way.  New ideas and changing up the same old thing will be good.
The Pushrods has lost another long time member.  John (Tarheel) Livingston passed away after falling at home and sustained a head injury.  As always, it hurts to have friends leave us too soon.
This is a reworked article the I wrote about Tarheel awhile ago.

John (Tarheel) Livingston was born on 6/13/1945 in the town of Fletcher, North Carolina.  John grew up in a family life thar demanded that you do anything to survive.  Extreme poverty. John graduated from high school in 1963 and at the age of 18 he knew that he needed to escape his situation.
His cousin, Kenny Middleton, was working for Weyerhaeuser Timber Co. out of Aberdeen WA. And urged John to move.  His first job in logging was to spend 3 years at Lake Ozette, eventually moving into the Aberdeen area, establishing a reputation as a hard worker always looking for ways to make extra money.  John was determined not to be poor ever again.
“Tarheel” is a natural nickname for someone from North Carolina and John is proud to have it as a tribute to his heritage.
John joined the Pushrods in 1987.  Cars have been a part of life from an early age.  At 12 years old, he bought a 41 Ford coupe his dad would let him drive around the house but not on the highway.  Next was a 49 Ford.  While still in school, he had a 53 Chev in 1959.  After moving to Aberdeen, John get his all-time favorite car, a 1957 Dodge convertible with a 555 h.p. Hemi, owning it for 7 years before selling it.  
Tarheel retired from log truck driving in 2013 at the age of 68, after 37 years of driving.  He is still working on projects including his many 51 to 54 Chevy cars and his 40 Ford sedan.  He had a 40 Mercury convertible sitting for 20 years that he wants to get to among others.
One story that John relates is that one night he and his wufe were sleeping in their upstairs bed when they heard noises fron outside thei open window.  A big ol possum had climbed a tree and had come inside their bedroom onto their bed.  He said that was the most excitement he ever had in a bed.
John has been with his girlfriend / companion Jess for the last 5 years.  She tries to keep him in line, but that is a challenge.
John (Tarheel) Livingston is a man that knows who his friends are and knows the difference between rich and poor.  Rich id better
Over the last 5 years or so, I got to know Tarheel pretty well.  He would help anyone if he could, didn`t tolerate BS, would tell you  how it was, was ready to let the Lord take him anytime and was a great friend
He will be missed.  

May Calendar
May    7	Business Meeting 6:30 Hoquiam Elks
May  10	Tractor Supply car show  9-2:30
May  15	Lunch  Welcome Inn  12 Best Burgers in Town
May  21	Board Meeting  Gil`s shop  12
May  29	Dinner   Fishin Hole  6:30
